
CAMS ISSUE 8915 

FOOTPATH 17 BURSLEDON 

PROBLEM:- FLOODING CONCERN AND BLOCKED DITCHES 

LOCATION ς INDICATED IN ORANGE ON MAP BELOW 

 

 



HISTORY OF THE SITE: - Footpath Number 17 Bursledon at the top northern end is an extension of 

Salterns Lane and it is probably an accident of history that resulted in it not being surfaced as an 

extension of that road (See OS Sheet Extracts below ŦǊƻƳ нрέ муфн- 1905 Edition) Even then there 

was a track running parallel to it to the east. It is described in the Definitive Map Statement as  

From Road U.168 to Badnam Creek  
From U.168 through iron gate southwards along grass path enclosed approximately 15'0'' wide 

between hedges along cart track 6'0'' wide enclosed between hedge and trees, under railway arch, 

along cart track, then along path on causeway to Badnam Creek.  

 

 

 

 



 

DETAIL OF COMPLAINT: - concern about flooding ς it appears that a ditch has been filled in by the 

landowner on one side causing redirection of water down the track adjacent to the footpath. The 

landowner on the other side, Southwoods, is not emptying his since the erection of the fence and 

water is flowing onto the footpath. The water is accumulating under the railway bridge and flooding 

the path and making access difficult. Please can HCC Rights of Way log this and investigate. 

RESULTS OF AN INVESTIGATION ON 11 OCTOBER 2016 

The flooding problems were not evident on inspection and a further visit in the winter will be 

required. However, it is obvious that there will be a flooding problem on Footpath No 17 Bursledon 

because of the physical situation as it exists today. Salterns Lane runs downhill towards the start of 

the footpath and this section is indicated on the map below. 



 

There are only three road gullies to intercept the water that would flow down this road and this is 

inadequate. See picture of the road below. 



 

The condition of the gullies leaves much to be desired and none have any paint markers to indicate 

that they have been emptied in recent years. One of the pair shown on the map above and in the 

foreground of the picture above and in the picture below is completely blocked and has not 

operated for a long time. 



 

So a lot of water is arriving at the beginning of Footpath No 17 and it looks as though the ditch 

referred to below was intended to take water that may head towards the path. The start of the path 

is through a gate which is broken ς see photo below. The right hand gate post in the picture has 

sheared off at ground level.  

RECOMMENDATION (A) The gate serves no agricultural purpose and should be removed. 

RECOMMENDATION (B) ς The extent of the highway drainage needs to be investigated and restored 

to the way it was intended to operate.  

 


